
(Music Wingspan)

Welcome to Season 3 of the Different Isn’t Bad podcast for kids and kids at heart. I’m your host
Miss Robin.

Whether it’s your first time visiting  or you’re a longtime friend of our podcast, there’s always
room for YOU here.

I’m super excited about this new season. You will hear things that are familiar and things that are
different.

Here we are ok with different, after all God made us all unique with different likes and dislikes,
different hair and skin and different personalities. He did that on purpose! What a boring world
this would be if all of us looked and acted the same.

You will hear stories that are fiction (made up) and stories that are true and come from the Bible.
There will also be something fun and surprising at the end of each episode so don’t tune out after
the story is done. You’ll miss out if you do.

Today we start with a story about a boy who became a KING!!

Listen in.

****

Can you imagine being president right now while you are little? Well, today I want to tell you
about a boy who became King. His name was Joash and he became King when he was only 7
years old.

What??

It’s not easy being a king at 7!

When Joash was just a baby he had to hide in a bedroom for 6 years with his aunt because his
evil grandmother was trying to hurt him. His grandmother was a bad queen and had already hurt
lots of people including Joash’s brothers.

But Joash was special. God had BIG plans for his life.

If you want to read the whole story from the Bible your adult can help you find it in the old
testament book of 2 Kings chapter 11.

After his aunt had hidden him for 6 years, that’s a long time to hide isn’t it? Some brave soldiers
who believed God had called Joash to be king, brought him out of the room,surrounded him so



he would be protected and took him to the priest who then rubbed oil all over him, that’s what
they did back then and then called him KING of Judah.

His grandmother, the evil queen, got very mad!!

But God was with Joash.
The people of Judah wanted a different leader. They hated living under the rules of evil kings
and Queens.

The Bible says that when Joash became king, they clapped their hands and shouted “long live
King Joash”

But what happened to the evil queen?

****

It says in  2 Kings chapter 11 that Joash’s grandmother, the evil queen, died because of her evil
ways then Joash took his place on the royal throne.

Joash was a brave little boy who became a wonderful King. He did things that other kings didn’t
have the courage to do.

Like hiring workers to rebuild the temple of God which had been torn down.. Workers who were
honest (They didn’t lie)

King Joash listened to the advice of older adults who were wiser than him. He listened to his
godly priest and did what was good and right.

But king Joash wasn’t perfect, he made some BIG mistakes.

What kind of mistakes did he make Miss Robin?

Well if you come back next week you’ll hear the second half of this story.

But for now, here are some things to talk about with someone you love and trust.

1. If you were president of a country what kinds of things would you do to help people?
2. If you had to hide for a long time where would you go and what would you take with you?



*****

I’m so glad you joined me for the first episode in season 3. I’d love to hear from you.

Bring your adult and go to my instagram account @robinmarie59 or to my website at
www.robinmarie.org where you’ll find all the transcripts to this podcast and to my NEW podcast
for mommies called “Chasing Different”.

You will also find resources like coloring pages and real life pictures of some of the characters
from our last two seasons.

Don’t miss out on our upcoming contest. Details coming soon in a bonus episode! There will
also be special Holiday bonus episodes we call Holiday Magic where you find out fun facts and
hear silly stories you’ve probably never heard before.

Until then I want to leave you with a special verse. Around here we call these verses the cherry
on top. They are for you to say and remember.

I’ll say it first then you get to say it with me, ok?

Deuteronomy 6:18a
And you shall do what is right and good in the sight of the Lord, that it may go well with you.

Now say it with me

Deuteronomy 6:18a
And you shall do what is right and good in the sight of the Lord, that it may go well with you.

Great job you made it to the end. Don’t go away, remember next is a surprise!!

****
I want to give a shout out to some very special grandparents of some very special children.
Mimi and Papa E! You rock! Thanks for being kids at heart and listening with Abby, Bella, Caleb
and Corline!

I love you all.

See you next week for the rest of The Young King!

http://www.robinmarie.org

